Appendix One

SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES BEST VALUE REVIEW

Review Team Meeting

Monday 15th December 2003.
Present: 
Chris Hardman; Carlisle City Council



Rev. Colin Laxon



Allan Dickson; Carlisle City Council




Maggie Mooney (Chair); Carlisle City Council



Jennifer Williams; Carlisle City Council



Rob Burns: Carlisle City Council

Apologies:
Lynda Hassall; Sure Start



Linda Mark; Sure Start



Lynne Sneap; CVS



Councillor Anne Glendinning; Carlisle City Council



Catherine Elliot; Carlisle City Council

1.0 IMPROVEMENT PLAN


MM explained how today’s meeting would focus upon the Improvement Plan element of the Review and briefed the Team on the thirteen key issues within it. 

A copy of the Improvement Plan had been circulated prior to the meeting for colleagues’ consideration.

MM briefed the Team on discussions at Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee on 4th December and relayed Members’ concerns regarding the ‘Compare’ and ‘Compete’ element of the Review. The Team acknowledged the importance of ensuring that work undertaken within these areas is clearly reflected in the Improvement Plan.

MM informed the Team of £10,000 which is provided by the Council, both to carry out the Best Value Review and implement approved improvements. The team was asked to consider how the Improvement Plan could be developed and progressed within the given timeframe and financial limits.

It was felt that the majority of the key issues within the Improvement Plan centred on the Council’s partnership work – in terms of policy, building strategic links between policies and staff training needs. The Team discussed potential capacity issues that may arise in addressing these key issues and discussed means of resolving these. It was felt that external support would be useful to progress this area of the Improvement Plan.

Colleagues discussed the use of partnership tool kits as produced by the IDeA and Government Office for the North West. 

The team went on to discuss the possible use of consultants to carry out the work. RB made reference to those used to help develop the Sure Start partnership and it was agreed that their background knowledge would certainly be a positive contribution to the Review. 

It was noted that if this possibility is pursued, then a member of the Review Team would be required to co-ordinate the consultants role. The Team also recognised the potential negative impact of offering work to consultants.

The team felt that the consultant’s role should be to assist in the development of a policy which in turn would help the Council to develop its partnership working as well as a full set of PIs to monitor its performance in partnership working.

Colleagues discussed the need to evaluate the Council’s effectiveness in partnership working as well as the need to identify training needs/capacity issues in order to establish whether the Council ‘delivers’ and whether outcomes are successful. JW felt that although monitoring arrangements need to be in place, PIs are not always the most effective means of doing this. It was agreed that MM would liase with Vivienne Coleman, Policy & Performance Officer, to seek advice on this issue.

ACTION: MM/VC

It was noted that the Sure Start unit has monitoring arrangements in place and insight into these could prove useful.

The Group recognised that the Sure Start Partnership has been used as a ‘global example’ and suggested evaluating another partnership and including this within the Improvement Plan. 

The Council’s partnership work within City Vision and Community Safety were forwarded as potential examples for inclusion in the Improvement Plan. 

It was agreed that in order to move the Improvement Plan forward, each member of the Team should provide input on the key issues and identify action required, milestone dates, lead responsibility, resource implications, risk factors and performance monitoring arrangements for each. 

MM requested that comments be forwarded to her by no later than 19th December. It was noted that MM will then incorporate these into the Improvement Plan and circulate to all members of the Review Team, allowing for further amendments to be made prior to the meeting of Infrastructure O&S on 15th January 2004.

ACTION: ALL

MM reminded colleagues of the timeframe for the remainder of the Review and asked colleagues to note that she is unavailable to attend the meeting of the Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee on 15th January 2004, where the Improvement Plan will be considered. 

It was noted that CH would present this report and would ask Lynda Hassall to attend as an external representative. 

It was further noted that CH would ensure that any amendments made at this meeting would be incorporated into the final version of the Improvement Plan.

ACTION: Chris Hardman

The team agreed that the report should seek approval for external work to progress the Improvement Plan and that MM would produce a brief outlining of what was required in terms of the nature of work, proposed costs and outcomes. This will be attached to the report going to Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee on 15th January. 

Colleagues advised that Alan Wood, Procurement and Project co-ordination Officer at Carlisle City Council, would be able to provide further guidance on the appropriate process for tendering this work.

ACTION: MM/AW

MM enquired as to who would take on the role of monitoring the Improvement Plan once it has been approved. JW explained how the monitoring role could rest with O&S who would monitor the Improvement Plan on a six-monthly basis. RB suggested corporate ownership of the Improvement Plan by the Regeneration Team.

The Group agreed it would be useful for the Improvement Plan to be taken to the next meeting of the Council’s Corporate Management Team on 12th January and to the next meeting of Executive Management Group on 5th January for their consideration/input. 

ACTION: MM

MM informed colleagues of her intention to circulate a copy of the final Improvement Plan to all consultees and a letter of thanks to everyone who contributed to the consultation element of the Review.

ACTION: MM

JW provided some information on the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review, which has resulted in a new Consultation Policy which has an emphasis on feedback to the community. It was noted that a copy of the Policy is available on the Council’s Public Folders and will be officially launched in May 2004.

Meeting Closed:
4.25 p.m.







